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CIRCULAR NOTE

UPDATE 03.05.2021
Coronavirus Disease COVID-19

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Denmark, Protocol Department, presents its
compliments to all Heads of Diplomatic Missions accredited to Denmark and
to International Organisations and Other Missions resident in Copenhagen and
Honorary Consulates in Denmark and has the honour to share the following,
as per the attached:

The Danish Medicines Agency and the Danish Health Authority agtee with
EMA that the Johnson & Johnson vaccine is effective and support EMA’s
general assessment that the benefits of the vaccine outweigh the tisks.

Given the current epidemiological situation in Denmark, where the majority of
persons at risk have been vaccinated, or are scheduled to be vaccinated, and
where the level of epidemic control continues to be at a stable point, the Danish
Health Authority has decided to continue the national vaccine roll-out without
the vaccine from Johnson & Johnson.

The Danish Health Authority has weighed the current epidemiological situation
in Denmark against the specific risk profile of the vaccine.

It is a decision taken regarding a concrete vaccine in a concrete epidemiological
situation. Had the situation in Denmark been different, the decision not to
utilize the specific vaccine could have been diffetent.

The johnson & Johnson vaccine will still be approved for use in Denmark and
the contract with Johnson & Johnson will continue. The Danish Health
Authority has not ruled out that the vaccine could be resumed in the Danish
national vaccination programme if the situation changes. If an optional roll-out
of the AstraZeneca vaccine is established in Denmatk, as a supplement to the
national vaccine program, the Johnson & Johnson vaccine could possibly be
included in this.

To Heads of Diplomatic Missions accredited to Denmark
and International Organisations and Other Missions
resident in Copenhagen and Honorary Consulates in Denmark



The Danish Health Authority finds that Denmark has a global responsibility to
support research to generate knowledge regarding the COVID-19 vaccines and
will therefore continue to support the use of the Johnson & johnson vaccine in
protocolled research studies in Denmark.

The Danish Government has not yet decided on how to utilize possible excess
vaccines from Johnson & Johnson and AstraZeneca.

Protocol Department can confirm that a COVID-19 vaccination will be offered
free of charge to all staff of Diplomatic Missions, International Organisations
and Other Missions resident in Denmark and their accredited relatives. The
Ministry of Health is working on the modalities and a plan will be communicated
as soon as possible.

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Denmark, Protocol Department, takes this
opportunity to renew to all Heads of Diplomatic Missions accredited to
Denmark and to International Organisations and Other Missions resident in
Copenhagen and Honoratry Consulates in Denmark the assurances of its highest
consideration.

Copenhagen, 3 May 2021




